
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chilton Primary School – Newsletter 6 – Friday 27th November 
One Childhood, One Chance 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you so much to everyone who has sent their support and thanks to us in whatever form – we truly 
appreciate it and it makes such a difference to us! 

I write with news of Christmas activities at Chilton! We will be doing our best to make sure that the children 
celebrate the festivities with us at school. Each class will be making a class Christmas decoration for the 
school hall and preparing a little something to share online with families in the last week of term! 

Christmas Parties: 

These will go ahead in bubbles. Reception, Year 1 and 2 will be on Thursday 17th December. Years 3-6 will be 
on Wednesday 16th December. Miss Cheshire and Mr Lamprell will be in touch soon with full details. 

Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas dinner: 

This will be on the last day of term (Friday 18th December). Wearing a Christmas jumper or top for the last day 
of term is optional and just for fun. Normal uniform should be worn with the Christmas top. Details for 
booking a Christmas dinner will be coming shortly. 

Christmas Food Bank Appeal: 

This year, we would like to collect donations for the Ramsgate Salvation Army food bank for Christmas. We 
are asking families to donate dry, non-perishable and tinned goods (e.g. UHT milk, pasta, soup etc.). Please 
could these donations be sent to school between 30th November and 11th December. In return for each 
donation, children will get their name entered in to a prize draw to win one of our celebration assembly 
teddies from last year. Multiple entries are welcomed! 

Christmas Shop: 

With this newsletter, we have emailed details of our Christmas shop. This is a chance for children to choose 
gifts for somebody from a wide selection. Profits from this shop go directly to the school. Whilst the spirit of 
Christmas (especially this year) shouldn’t be about presents or material gifts, the shop does give the children 
a chance to enjoy a bit of festive cheer and excitement in choosing gifts and thinking of someone else. This 
year, the children need to bring £3 for a gift bag which they can then fill with a range of gifts to that value. 
Please send money in a named envelope to limit the need to handle cash. 

There are specific days when the children will be able to visit the shop this year so it is important that the 
money is sent in on these days: 

Reception – 9th and 14th December 
Year 1 – 11th and 16th December 
Year 2 – 11th and 16th December 
Year 3 – 9th and 14th December 
Year 4 – 9th and 15th December 
Year 5 – 9th and 15th December 
Year 6 – 8th and 14th December 
 
Please note that school ends at 2pm for the holidays on Friday 18th December. 

Best wishes 

  

Mrs Kate Law - Head of School 

 

Office General Enquiries Email: office@chiltonprimary.co.uk (Tel: 597695) 
Term 2 ends– Friday 18th December at 2pm 

 
 

mailto:office@chiltonprimary.co.uk


 

House Points…. 
The new House Point Competition has begun and here are the standings after two 

weeks: 
 

Romans 2062 

Normans 1762 
Vikings 1168 
Saxons 1494 

 

THE GOOD NEWS SECTION! 
We hold online Celebration “Chilton Heroes” Assemblies each Friday and 

our Team and Child of the Week Winners are shared with the whole 
school. 

Meet our Chilton Heroes Bears! Edwin (the green dinosaur) is awarded for Team of 
the week and Bluey is for child of the week! 

 
 

From Friday 20th November 
 Class of the week – Team Sapphire 
 Child of the week – Allanna Randall 

A gold award was given to Tilly Greenhalgh for 
commendable courage! 

From Friday 27th November 

 Class of the week – Team Ocean 
 Child of the week – Harry Town 

 

Dates for your diaries: 
Monday 30th November – Food Bank Appeal starts 



 

Monday 7th December – Christmas shop starts 
Monday 11th December- Last day for Food Bank appeal donations 
Wednesday 16th December – Y3 – 6 Christmas bubble parties 
Thursday 17th December – YR – 2 Christmas bubble parties 
Friday 18th December – Christmas jumper day and Christmas Dinner 
Friday 18th December – Term 2 ends at 2pm 
 
Monday 4th January – Development Day, school closed to children 
Tuesday 5th January – Term 3 begins 
Friday 12th February – end of Term 3 
 

Contact Details: 
Mrs Kate Law – Head of School – headofschool@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Miss Natalie Barrow – Deputy Head – natalie.barrow@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mr Matthew Lamprell – Assistant Head KS2 – m.lamprell@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mrs Hannah Cheshire – Assistant Head YR and KS1 – hannah.cheshire@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mrs Emily Hughes – SENCo – senco@vikingacademytrust.com  
Mrs Michaela Lewis – Executive Headteacher – eht@vikingacademytrust.com  
Mr Neil Roby – Chair of Governors – neil.roby@vikingacademytrust.com  
 
Miss Emma Dudley-Smith – Team Royal – emma.dudley-smith@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
 Miss Elaine Miles – Team Indigo – Elaine.miles@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Miss Nicki Wright – Team Turquoise – nicki.wright@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mrs Kirby Walker – Team Cyan – Kirby.walker@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Miss Emily Davey – Team Teal – Emily.davey@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Miss Poppy Keam – Team Periwinkle – poppy.keam@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mr Sean Mason – Team Ocean – sean.mason@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mrs Michaela Gale – Team Sky – Michaela.gale@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Miss Grace Howell – Team Sky – grace.howell@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mrs Claire Cousins – Team Sapphire – Claire.cousins@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mr George Cook – Team Cornflower – George.cook@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mr Tom Abel – Team Ultramarine – tom.abel@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mrs Helen Rowland-Hill – Team Peacock – helen.rowland-hill@chiltonprimary.co.uk  
Mr Gary Clifford – Team Azure – gary.clifford@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mr Alex McAuley– Team Topaz – alex.mcauley@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mr David Wheeler – Team Cobalt – david.wheeler@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Miss Amy Lane – Team Aqua – amy.lane@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Mrs Paula Bax (Year 6 teacher) – paula.bax@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
Miss Carol Isaac (Year 6 teacher) – carol.isaac@chiltonprimary.co.uk 
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